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Miss Latham
[image: image1.jpg]



Dear Parents,

Welcome back to Class 2! I hope you had a good half term break and that the children are refreshed and ready for the run up to Christmas. 
Phonics 

Read, Write, Inc is running smoothly now, you will find your child is bringing home book bag books from our RWI scheme. These will be changed on a Tuesday and Friday. 
It is really important to support your children in school and at home with phonics. All phonics sounds are found in their communication diaries from page 111. I would stress that knowing these sounds and recalling them quickly also impacts their reading abilities. Please use their diaries to help to practise at home too. 
Year 2 parents, your child will complete their phonics check before Christmas 2020. 
Year 1 parents, your child will complete their phonics check as arranged in June 2021.
English
We will use the story ‘Rapunzel’ by Bethan Woollvin as our focus text. We will pull the story apart and learn how to use grammatical language such as; conjunctions, adjectives, suffixes, prefixes, punctuation and many more. These will help to guide us to write traditional tale stories and instructions and to understand our text in greater detail. 
Reading

Children are currently being re-assessed to indicate their reading level and therefore coloured book they should be bringing home. This assessment is completed every half term. 
Please read as often as possible; read-reading books will allow your child to gain confidence and increase fluency and comprehension of their book. Reading a variety of books with your child or to your child will increase their vocabulary, imagination and their knowledge of stories. Please use their communication diaries to inform me of their reading and the books you have read additional to their school books. 

P.E 

PE lessons will be on a Tuesday afternoon. Our focus this term is moving our bodies. We will endeavour to reduce the amount of shared equipment as much as possible. Please make sure your child has warm PE clothes as our lessons will be outside.
Active 30 is run from 2.00-2.30pm. 
Other learning
In Science we will be focusing on materials, grouping, naming, properties and uses. RE will begin to look at and explore bible stories including the Christmas story and the birth of Jesus.
Alongside our learning, as a school and during our current climate, we believe that our children need to have all the right tools in order to keep not only our bodies but our minds healthy, so will be using time each day for our ‘Time to Talk’ sessions which will focus on mental wellbeing and growth mind set. 
Remote Learning
As you will be more than aware, our current situations are constantly changing. As a school we are more than aware of rules that we are given in regards to isolating or self-isolated. With this in mind, your child will be given logins for purplemash, TTRockstars and an email address for them to access video and remote learning when and if it is required. We have been focusing our Computing lessons around the use of Google suite, the children are aware of using Docs and Slides and know many of the symbols and keys required to use them. It is important now that we teach them to log in and how to access and navigate Google classroom in case they ever need to use this from home. Please be aware that logins for all of the above will be on the inside of the first page in their communication diary. 
If you have any concerns or questions at all please use communication diaries as these will be checked daily, use the bridge2@actonceprimary.net email or ring the office to arrange a phone call conversation.  
I hope you’re all well and adjusting to the ‘new normal’ ( 
Kind Regards 
Miss Latham
